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Board of Directors’ Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, February 20, 2020 

Central Florida Cares Health System, Inc.  

Board Room 

 
 

ATTENDANCE 

 

Central Florida Cares Health System Board of Directors 

Debbie Owens, President, Seminole Prevention Coalition 

Robert Wayne Holmes, Vice President, Retired Asst. State Atty./Consumer Advocate 

Mark Broms, Treasurer, Brevard Homeless Coalition 

Enrique Aponte, R.A.S.E. Project, Consumer Advocate 

Richard Barlow, Park Place Behavioral Health Care 

Jules Brace, Orange County Sherriff Office 

Luis Delgado, Consumer Advocate 

Yasmin Flasterstein, Peer Support Space 

Babette Hankey, Aspire Health Partners 

Valerie Holmes, Brevard Family Partnership 

Tara Hormell, Children’s Home Society 

Kristen Hughes, Lassiter-Ware Insurance 

Joel Hunter, Community Resource Network 

Ken Peach, Health Council of East Central Florida 

David Solomon, Walt Disney World 

Thomas Todd, Connection Church 

Bill Vintroux, Circles of Care 

Donna Walsh, Seminole County Health Dept. 

 

Central Florida Cares Health System, Inc. Staff 

Maria Bledsoe, CEO 

Trinity Schwab, COO 

Michael Lupton, CIO 

Nikaury Munoz, Chief Integration Officer 

Karla Pease, Executive Assistant and Recording Secretary 

Rummy Miranda, Contract Manager 

Miralys Martinez, Quality Specialist 

Ben Ho, Quality Improvement Specialist 

Geovanna Gonzalez, Risk Manager 

 

Guests 

Christy Suehle, Aspire Health Partners 

Mary Christie, DCF 

Anna Reed, Florida Recovery Schools of Central FL 

J. Nelson Kull, Pathways Drop-In 
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Meeting Called to Order 

Central Florida Cares Health System, Inc. (CFCHS) Board of Directors’ meeting was held on 

Thursday, February 20, 2020, at 3:00 p.m. at 707 Mendham Blvd., Suite 201, Orlando, FL 

32825.  CFCHS’ Board President called the meeting to order at 3:03 p.m.   

 

Financial Report 

The Sr. Accountant stated the January financials will not be available until after the 20th.   

She then reviewed the financials for the first half of the year and indicated the difference in cash 

from the end of June to July increased due to the advance received from DCF.  Every year 

CFCHS receives 2 months of advance during that time.  CFCHS then pays back 1/12 each 

month.  For the following months, the increase and decrease in cash are due to timing of when 

CFCHS pays providers and when CFCHS is paid by DCF.   

 

Under Accounts Receivable, the totals shown are receivables for DCF, FLLINC, and Orange 

County.  The FLLINC contract ended in September and the Orange County contract ended in 

November so the December balance shows the unpaid for both funds.  The prepaid insurance is 

expensed each month for $2400.  The deposit is for CFCHS’ office space.  The accumulated 

depreciation number will remain until year end when depreciation is calculated for the year.  Our 

software, Abila, is set up only to do depreciation once a year not monthly.  In Accounts Payable, 

these are mostly made up of payments to providers.  In the liability section, deferred revenue is 

negative, but it is not going to stay negative.  It is negative because of the way the contract 

works.  At the start of the fiscal year in July the new schedule of payment is not yet available, so 

we bill according to the prior year schedule of funds until the new contract is settled.  Under 

Interest and Other Payables to DCF, the first 3 months includes a payable to DCF for unearned 

funds of $1,498,000, and after that is paid, the balance only shows interest earned from our check 

and money market accounts that we pay to DCF every quarter. 

 

Page 3 shows the revenue for DCF, FLLINC, and Orange County.  The Brevard grant bills every 

quarter for approximately $15K.  Dues and subscriptions were $31K and are the annual dues 

paid to FAME.  Rent Building – CFCHS did not have to pay for rent in July as part of the 

contract.  There are no accounting fees the first 2 months since our audit started at the end of 

September.  Meetings, Trainings, and Conferences have been broken into separate accounts. 

 

Page 4 - Budget to Actual Comparison shows budget to actual expenditures where CFCHS is in 

each category.  Page 5 shows the 403(b) plan history related to employee and employer 

contributions. 

 

Pages 6-12 show utilization expenditures for Mental Health and Substance Use by OCAs, 

providers, and rates.  The COO provided details related to the highlighted cells in red.  Page 14 is 

the provider reconciliation which has been postponed by DCF until they develop a protocol. 

 

Mark Broms made a motion to approve the financial reports as presented, Ken Peach seconded, 

motion passed.  
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Consent Agenda Items 

David Solomon made a motion to approve the consent agenda items, Bill Vintroux seconded, 

motion passed.   

 

Complaint 

The Chair spoke of a complaint received via email mail from a former employee and was not 

related to fraud, waste, or abuse.  The Chair notified CFCHS’ Risk Manager immediately.  The 

Risk Manager stated she would notify DCF via an incident report and will refer to the Board for 

guidance for an investigation of the complaint.  The President commented she is forming an Ad-

Hoc Committee to follow up on the complaint.  Members who received the email from the 

former employee were disclosed. 

 

Organizational Updates – Presented by the CEO 

• CFCHS will be staying in the current office space at $14.95/sq. ft. for 2 more years.  

Bathrooms will be installed in our suite. 

• Entered into an agreement with a grant writer. 

• GHME1 Contract – will be a 2-year contract renewal.   

• Bill in legislature could pass that would letter grade MEs.  Legislation would have to 

revise SB 12. 

• Several bills in legislature, if passed, would add additional responsibilities to MEs. 

Additional FTE will be needed either at the MEs or provider level. 

• CFCHS will be audited by DCF’s Contract Oversight Unit.  A component is Board of 

Directors’ interview.  A review sheet will be emailed to Board members for preparation 

prior to the interview.  The Board Manual can also be emailed to members. 

• The Board of Director were encouraged to attend the Network Service Tours. 

 

Sunshine Law Presentation 

The Vice President, Wayne Holmes, gave a presentation on the Sunshine Laws. 

 

Introduce CFCHS’ Employees 

Rummy Miranda, Ben Ho, and Miralys Martinez gave a brief overview of their duties at CFCHS. 

 

Planning Council – Nelson Kull, Pathways Drop-In Center, spoke of the following: 

• Thanked Wayne Holmes for the great Sunshine Laws presentation. 

• Thanked CFCHS for transparency and providing prompt meeting minutes on their 

website. 

• Provided numbers served at Pathways Drop-In. 

• Still needing blankets for the homeless. 

 

Other/Public Input  

• Enrique Aponte spoke of a rally in Tallahassee where individuals are reintegrated 

properly and becoming assets to society. 

• Anna Reed spoke of Florida Recovery Schools of Central Florida is working to ensure 

adolescent recovery is supported and celebrated.  Every adolescent deserves support to be 

successful and collaboration is key. 
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